
C I T Y  O F  D E L  R E Y  O A K S

DATE: 

TO: 

FROM: 

January 24th, 2023 

Honorable Mayor and Members of City Council 

Chris Bourquin, Interim Chief of Police 

SUBJECT: FY22/23 Cannabis Tax Fund Grant Program 

CEQA: This action does not constitute a “project” as defined by the California 
Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) guidelines section 15378 as it is an 
administrative activity of the City that will not result in direct or indirect physical 
changes in the environment. 

Recommendation 

Information Only 

Background  

The Del Rey Oaks Police Department applied for and was awarded a grant through the California 
Highway Patrol’s Cannabis Tax Fund Grant Program. The goal of this program is to provide police 
departments funding to enhance patrol initiatives in the area of driver-based impairments, DUI 
(Driving under the influence) enforcement activities. The funds would also develop officer training 
programs, citizen’s academy courses, and training for a specialized drug recognition expert. 

Summary & Discussion 

Through the hard work of Sgt. David Nguyen, Del Rey Oaks Police Department was awarded 
$16,700.00 to use toward this invaluable training. This grant covers the training expenses and 
officer overtime as well as the costs associated with backfilling open shifts that result due to 
training. 

Fiscal Impacts 

The Del Rey Oaks Police Department will receive $16,700.00 for specified training through 
FY22/23. 

ATTACHMENTS:  

Department of Highway Patrol Grant Agreement. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

_______________________________ 
Chris Bourquin 
Interim Chief of Police 

  Staff Report 
























